COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
THURSDAY 15 JULY 2010 AT 10.00AM
PRESENT:

Councillor Mrs Clarke (Chairman) Councillors Bowman S, Mrs Bradley, Cape, McDevitt (as substitute for Cllr Glover) and Mrs Riddle.
ALSO

PRESENT:
Councillor Luckley, Community Engagement Portfolio Holder

Councillor Ellis, Performance and Development Portfolio Holder
COSP.52/10
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Mrs Farmer and Glover.
COSP.53/10
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest submitted.
COSP.54/10
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS
RESOLVED – That the minutes of the meetings held on 10 June 2010 be agreed as a correct record of the meetings and signed by the Chairman

COSP.55/10
CALL-IN OF DECISIONS
There were no items which had been the subject of call-in.
COSP.56/10
COMPREHENSIVE EQUALITY SCHEME
The Policy and Performance Manager (Mr O’Keeffe) submitted report PPP.29/10 providing the draft Comprehensive Equality Scheme 2010.  He informed Members that the Scheme had been developed to ensure that the Council was well placed to comply with the duties of The Equality Act 2010, to take the opportunity to reinvigorate its approach to equalities and to help meet the requirements of the 'Achieving' level of the Equality Framework for Local Government.  The Scheme replaced three existing equality policies that dealt with gender, race and disabilities and the Equality and Diversity Policy.

The Executive had on 28 June 2010 considered the Scheme (EX.109/10 refers) and decided:

That the Executive:

1.
Had considered the presentation and content of the draft Comprehensive Equality Scheme with a view to promoting equality of opportunity in all of the Council's functions.

2.
Had considered how the Comprehensive Equality Scheme, in defining the approach of the Council, supported the implementation of the Corporate Plan.

3.
Made available the Comprehensive Equality Scheme for consultation with the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel.

In considering the Scheme Members raised the following concerns and questions:
· AWAZ (Cumbria) had been unable to attend the meeting and had submitted their comments on the Comprehensive Equality Scheme and Mr O’Keeffe was asked to respond to the comments.
Mr O’Keeffe responded that AWAZ had been involved in the scheme from an early stage and the comments they submitted were welcomed.  Comments had also been received from Cumbria Constabulary, Riverside Carlisle, National health Services, Cumbrian Newspapers, Carlisle College and Jobcentre Plus.

In response to further comments Mr O’Keeffe confirmed that he would circulate a summary of the responses received and a full response to the issues raised by AWAZ (Cumbria).  He would also provide a further update to the Panel at their next meeting.  He also confirmed that there had been no feedback received from staff at present.

· Members had concern that the scheme did not have an action plan; they were also concerned that the document did not give any indication if areas for improvement had been acted upon or how or when actions would be carried out.  Member also queried how targets and indicators within the scheme would be monitored.
Mr O’Keeffe explained that there would not be a separate action plan for the scheme because the actions were being embedded into each Directorate’s service plans using the Covalent system, however, the information could still be separated using Covalent.
A Member commented that the reference to the action plan within the scheme should be changed to reflect how the actions would be monitored.
· Members asked that refresher induction training be considered for Members and Officers so they can be kept up to date with the relevant legislation and equality training. 
Mr O’Keeffe informed the Panel that the Council was working on improving the induction process and raising awareness of equality and diversity.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive added that there was a rolling programme of informal induction already in place for new members of staff.  The Leader and the Town Clerk met with new staff and started the discussion with equality and diversity to ensure everyone understood the Council’s position.

· The document needed to show that that it applied to Members as well as staff and should show that it applied to all sections of the Authority.
· Members were clear who the officer champion for equality and diversity was and they requested clarification with regard to who the Member champion was.  Members felt that the matter was so important that the Leader should be the authority’s champion.  Equality and Diversity was being embedded in all the authority’s services plans and Members felt that the Leader of the Council should provide leadership and be willing to make public statements.
Members also queried whether or not ‘champions’ were still relevant to the authority

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive agreed that the matter was extremely important but felt that a single Member Champion was unnecessary as all Members and officers were champions as everyone had a role in Equality and Diversity.

The Community Engagement Portfolio Holder felt that Member Champions had a place in the authority as they could give fresh opinions, ask questions and observe on any matters that the Council were undertaking.
· The scheme included nationality under law, was this a new addition?
The Performance and Development Portfolio Holder explained that the original definition under the Race Relations Act did not include nationality but over time it had been included and was interchangeable with race.  Mr O’Keeffe agreed to make the scheme clearer.

· Members wanted the document to be considered by Age Concern.
· The scheme had a section on Socio-Economic Duty and Rurality, how would this be addressed?
Mr O’Keeffe responded that the section was new to the scheme but the requirements were not new and had been discussed previously.  The way to address this would be geographically and actions would be built into the Council’s services using equality impact assessments.  The Policy and Performance Team had produced a ‘crib’ sheet to ensure Managers were answering the correct questions.
RESOLVED – 1) That Report PPP.29/10 be welcomed;
2)That a further updated Comprehensive Equality Scheme be presented to the next Panel meeting along with information presented in Covalent.

3) That the Policy and Performance Manager produce a full response to the comments submitted by AWAZ and a summary of all the responses received through the consultation.

(the meeting ended at 10.55pm)
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